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TERM 4 
 

LOTE Day 
Friday 8th December 

 
School Concert 

Monday 11th December  
(9:30am—12:30pm) 

 

Fun Day 
Thursday 14th December 

 

Transition Morning 
Friday 15th December 

 

Christmas Raffle 
Friday 15th December 

 

Grade 6 Graduation 
Monday 18th December 

 

Last Day of Term 4 
Wednesday 20th December 

School finishes 1pm 
 
 

Principal: 

Anthea Lagadinos 

 

Assistant Principal: 

Christopher Cox NEWSLETTER #21, Monday 4th December 2023 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL………… 

Dear Parent / Carers, 

Our Enjoyable Weeks Have Continued 
Once again we have been enjoying each week with great work 
and hard efforts continuing. The end of the year is approaching 
quickly.  I ask that you continue to be vigilant in checking  
COMPASS for messages regarding End of Year Activities. 
 
 
 

School Concert  
We appreciate your understanding with having to 
postpone the concert due to poor weather, but look 
forward to seeing families on Monday 11th  
December (9:30am to 12:30pm). 
 
The students have been working extremely hard on 
their performances and are excited to share them 
with you. 
 

 
 
Book Fair 
Thank you to Mrs Mandekic for organizing the Book Fair 
and to all the families and staff who made purchases in 
support of our Library. This was very much appreciated. 
 
 
 

2024 Kinder To Foundation Transition  
We were excited to see our new Foundation  
children here at school for two mornings on 
the 23rd and 24th November.  The children 
attended two hour sessions on both mornings 
and their parents attended an information 
session about starting school. We are looking 
forward to the new Foundation students  
joining us next year. 
 

 



Report Writing 
It is once again that time of year when teachers have been undertaking the enormous task of writing 
reports. I would like to thank them for their time and efforts they put into this task.  
 
Parents will be able to access the report through the COMPASS platform for which you all have a  
password. Reports will be accessible to parents from the afternoon of Monday 12th December. Our  
Assistant Principal Mr Cox will be more than happy to assist you if you need help accessing your  
children’s reports. 
 
 

 
 
Staff Leaving  
Mrs Marie Kirk will be retiring after 26 years at our school. This is wonderful for her and extremely 
sad for us as we lose a much loved member of our team. Marie has been an incredibly valuable 
contributor to our school and her support and enormous efforts over the years are greatly  
appreciated. We wish Marie all the very best and look forward to hearing about her adventures 
throughout her retirement.  
 
 
 

 
 
Congratulations to Mr Devon Hassall who has picked up an ongoing position at another school.  
We wish him well. 
 
 
 

 
Student Scholarships 
Scholarships are available for eligible students in Grade 4 to Year 11, and for Year 12 students  
The Department of Education and Training administers a number of scholarships that are available  
to eligible students who are currently enrolled in Grade 4 to Year 12 in 2022.  
 
Applicants for these scholarships will be evaluated on their: 

 participation in school activities 

 community involvement 

 academic record for the current year. 
 
Scholarships are either one-off payments or cover the duration of the student’s course or annual study. 
Many of these scholarships have specific eligibility criteria so please refer to individual applications for more information. 
Applications are open and close on Wednesday 1st February 2023. 
 
For more information and a list of available scholarships, see the 2023 Student scholarships for Grade 4 – Year 12 fact sheet.  
For information on how to apply, refer to  Student scholarships. 
 
 
 
End Of Year Events 

 Year 6-7 Transition Days – Tuesday 12th and Wednesday 13th December 

 Whole School Fun Day Excursions- Thursday 14th December 

 Final 2023 School Assembly – Friday 15th December 

 Year 6 Graduation-18th December 

 End of Year Wednesday 20th December- 1:00 p.m. Dismissal 
 
 

 
Assembly 
Our next assembly will be held this Friday at 2:20 p.m. in the school gymnasium. Grade Year 5’s    
will be presenting an item. All parents are welcome. 
 
 

https://www.education.vic.gov.au/Documents/2022-23%20Student%20Scholarships-%20Factsheet.docx
https://www.vic.gov.au/student-scholarships


 
2024 Staff Placements  

Leadership 

Principal - Miss Anthea Lagadinos 
Assistant Principal - Mr Christopher Cox 
Learning Specialist (Teaching and Learning) / Intervention - Mr Ben Harmon 
 
 
Classroom Teacher Placements  
5/6N   Ms Jacquie Neale (Area Leader) 
  

5/6C   Mrs Fiona Climpson  
 

5/6S   Mr Shane Collins (New) 
 

3/4G   Mr Alex Gear (Area Leader) 
 

3/4P   Ms Ellen Pither 
  

3/4P   Ms Karen Allan (New) 
 

1/2B   Mr Brad Greenwood (Area Leader) 
 

1/2P   Mrs Julie Pfeiffer 
 

1/2S   Mr Mitchell Stoop 
 

1/2D   Ms Sherridan Davies (New) 
 

1/2C   Ms Jessica Cammarere (New) 
 

Foundation O  Ms Gemma O’Dea (Area Leader) 
 

Foundation E     Mrs Emily Chappell  
 

Foundation C   Mr Timothy Cleeland  
 
 
Specialist Teachers 
Disability Inclusion Co-ordinator  Mrs Kristen Thomas  
LOTE (Japanese)    Mrs Lucy Matthews 
The Arts     Mr Ben Gibson (Specialist Leader) 
Physical Education   Mr Ben Gibson / Mr Fred Lundstrom 
STEM (Science, Tech, Engineering, Maths) Mr Fred Lundstrom 
Oral Language Intervention  Ms Caitlin Mahar 
                                                                             Mrs Beth Carey 
                                                                              Mrs Gailene Stojanovic 
 
Education Support Staff 
We are yet to finalise our Education Support Staff classroom positions but pleased to announce that following ES Staff 
will be continuing with us in 2024: 

Mrs Trudi Dunn 
Mrs Susie Harvey 
Mrs Ros Lunardelli 
Mrs Rachel O’Brien 
Mrs Connie Romano 
Ms Haley Parry 
TBA (New) 
 

Business Manager - Ms Sue Frith 
Office Manager - Ms Kris Hollier 
ICT Technician - Mr George Gkoumas 
Welfare Officer - Miss Rosalie Scott 
Community Hub Co-Ordinator - Ms Azadeh Doosti 
Canteen Manager - Mrs Julie Van Der Vleit 
Maintenance Manager - Mr John Crossett 
 



Being COVID-Safe 
The Department of Health strongly recommends that students and school staff: 

 who test positive to COVID-19 stay home and isolate for 5 days and do not attend school after 5 days if they are still 
symptomatic 

 who are symptomatic but have not tested positive not attend school. This does not include students with pre-existing 
conditions such as hay fever. 

Parents and carers are recommended to continue to report their child having COVID-19 to both the school and the  
Department of Health. 
 
We will, however, no longer report occurrences of positive cases to the school  
community.  We ask parents and carers to continue to remain vigilant in preventing 
COVID-19 transmission. Any student who is unwell should continue to remain at home. 
This is about keeping students healthy and well in our school and reducing the spread of 
both COVID-19 and other respiratory diseases.  
 
Parents and carers will be contacted if their child shows symptoms while at school. 
Students who wish to wear a mask should continue to do so.  To keep our school as  
safe as possible, we will also continue to use air purifiers and other COVID-19 prevention 
measures. 
 
We appreciate and thank you for your continued efforts to keep our school community safe and well. 
 
 
Christopher Cox 
Acting Principal 
 
 
Friendly Reminders: 

• Hats must now be worn every day when outside when UV index is above 3 and until 1st May. 

• Full school uniform must be worn every day. 

• “Every Minute Counts” (It’s Not Okay to Be Away or Late to School.) 
 



 

 

2024 Parent Payments 

Bell Park North Primary School is looking forward to another great year of teaching and learning and would like to 

advise you of our school’s Payment Policy for 2024. 

Department of Education and Training (DET) Student Resource Package (SRP) Provides for the teaching of the 

standard curriculum and basic operational costs such as school administration, utilities and services, staff salaries, 

urgent works, maintenance, cleaning and general school  

operations. 

  

The payments and contributions provided by our parent community are an essential  component of funding. The 

three areas for which parents may reasonably be invited to make a payment or contribution are: 

 

• Curriculum Contributions are items and activities that students use, or participate in, to access the 

curriculum. These include classroom consumables, materials, equipment, digital  online subscriptions, 

software & licenses and classroom devices. 

 

• Extra-Curricular items and Activities are those items, such as excursions, incursions, camps and other activities 

or services that are offered in addition to the standard curriculum  program that are on a user pay basis. 

 

• Other Contributions are invited to be made by Parents/Guardians. The voluntary contributions or donations 

to the school are for maintaining our buildings & grounds,  playground and school ground’s improvements 

and extensions.  

 

In 2024, your contributions will also purchase all stationery required by your child throughout the year. This will be 

delivered to the school. No further book pack items will be required to be purchased. 

Book Club - 2024 

From 2024 book club orders will 

now need to processed online.  A 

large number of our families 

already order and pay online for 

Book Club (thank you to those families).  Included in 

this newsletter are instructions on creating a new 

registration and how to order books.   

Please see the office if you have any questions. 

End of Year Celebrations  
The end of year celebrations excursions will be held 
on Thursday 14th December.   Excursions have been 
uploaded onto compass for consent and payment. 

• Foundation = Werribee Zoo 

• Grade 1/2 = All 4 Kids & Reading Cinemas 

• Grade 3/4 = Bellarine Adventure Golf & Village 
Cinema 

• Grade 5/6 = Adventure Park 

GRADE 6 2024 RUGBY TOPS 

Instructions for ordering the Grade 6 2024 rugby 

tops was distributed to our 2023 Grade 5 families 

during the week.   Orders are to be online directly 

through Bellarine/Noone Uniforms.  No orders will 

be taken at the school office.  If you have any issues, 

please visit the office for help. 

Thei rCare Ho l iday  Program  

The i rCare w i l l  b e op en 

Thursday 21st  December  & 

F r iday  22nd December  fo r  out  

o f  school  hour s  care .  

The i rCare hol iday program w i l l  

re -commence M onday 8th  

January  2024 .  

h t t p s : / / t h e i r c a r e . c o m . a u / h o l i d a y-

p r o g r a m s / b e l l - p a r k - n o r t h - p r i m a r y - s c h o o l /   

https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftheircare.com.au%2Fholiday-programs%2Fbell-park-north-primary-school%2F&data=05%7C01%7CKris.Hollier%40education.vic.gov.au%7C231f1f966f874bf07d1e08dbefc22afc%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%
https://aus01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Ftheircare.com.au%2Fholiday-programs%2Fbell-park-north-primary-school%2F&data=05%7C01%7CKris.Hollier%40education.vic.gov.au%7C231f1f966f874bf07d1e08dbefc22afc%7Cd96cb3371a8744cfb69b3cec334a4c1f%


   



Welfare Corner       
   
Moving on from Primary School 
 
So, your young person is moving onto Secondary School next year, one chapter of their life ends and a new chapter 
begins. There are often mixed emotions for both you and your young person. 
 
It is normal to have these mixed emotions. 
 
You want the transition to be successful. Successful transitions help to build your young person’s confidence for 
future changes in their lives. 
 
Some strategies to help make transition successful: 

• Plan and get organized. 

• Know how your young person is going to travel to and from school. 

• Organise their school uniform. 

• Visit the school, get to know the school. 

• Make sure your young person attends the transition days. Sit down with your young person before transition 
and talk with them about any questions they may have before attending transition and get them to write them 
down, so they remember to ask. 

• Make sure they have all of their books etc. ready for when school starts. 

• Establish a routine – in the week leading to the start of school, start getting a routine happening, what time do 
they need to get up, organise their lunch and other food. What time do they need to leave home by to be at 
school on time? 

• Discuss with them how they are feeling? Do they have any concerns? Discuss, ‘what if’ scenarios.   

• Watch for signs that they are having difficulty (see links below). 

• Plan some time for fun and relaxation. 
 

 
Most importantly, we want you and your young person to enjoy this next chapter in their lives. 
This change is a big change for parents also, so be kind to yourself during this time of transition. 
 
Helpful websites: 
 
https://raisingchildren.net.au/teens/school-education-work/school-choosing-starting-moving/starting-secondary-
school 
 
https://headspace.org.au/friends-and-family/the-transition-from-primary-to-secondary-school/ 
 
 
 
Rosalie Scott – Wellbeing Officer 

https://raisingchildren.net.au/teens/school-education-work/school-choosing-starting-moving/starting-secondary-school
https://raisingchildren.net.au/teens/school-education-work/school-choosing-starting-moving/starting-secondary-school
https://headspace.org.au/friends-and-family/the-transition-from-primary-to-secondary-school/


 

Swimming with SEAL 

(Social Emotional Awareness Learning) 

 

 

Our students are currently learning about Topic 6 – Help – Seeking 

Learning activities in this topic area are designed to help students discuss the importance of 
seeking help and providing peer support when dealing with problems that are too big to solve 
alone. This helps to normalise and destigmatise help-seeking behaviour. Scenario-based activities 
help students identify situations in which help should be sought, identify trusted sources of help, 
and practice seeking help from peers and adults. (Resilience, Rights and Respectful  
Relationships). 
 
If you have any questions about Respectful Relationships, please speak to your child’s classroom 
teacher. 
 
This will conclude our 2023 SEAL program. 



WEEKLY AWARDS 
 

Week Ending 24th November 2023 

Grade  Student  Reason for Award  

 
Foundation C 

 
Mr Cleeland 

Charlotte Vigh 

For the growth she has made across the curriculum and as a 
member of the class. Charlotte has grown to be a gentle and 
caring member of our class and is appreciated by her peers. 

Congratulations Charlotte! 

 
Foundation M 

 
Miss Maddocks 

Frankie Bromley  

Frankie has been trying her hardest to write the sounds she 
hears during writing sessions and has been making great  

success. She is a responsible, caring, helpful student in the 
classroom, keep it up superstar! 

 
Foundation R 

 
Miss Roosje 

Aylah Johnstone 

For doing an excellent job in her reading assessment this 
week! Aylah has been persistent with her reading at school, 
practising to take her time when tackling unknown words.  

Keep up your fantastic effort Aylah!  

 
1/2 B 

 
Mr Greenwood 

 
 

Izaac Fiolet 

Izaac has had a sensational term. He has worked hard in all 
areas of his learning. He has become an active contributor to 

classroom discussion and has shown great improvement in his 
writing. Keep up the great work Izaac! 

 
1/2 G 

 
Mr Gear 

 

Lilah Dagg 

For her outstanding efforts across the curriculum this term. 
Lilah has applied herself to all learning experiences and has 

consistently reflected our school value ‘Do Your Best’.  
Keep up the fantastic work Lilah! 

 
1/2 O 

 
Miss O’Dea 

 

Dexter Collins-Dunford 

For being a responsible and respectable class member and for 
always helping others.  Keep up the awesome work Dexter, 

you’re a superstar! 

 
1/2 P 

 
Miss Pither 

 

Lily Balaz 

For having such a positive attitude towards her learning. Lily 
has been trying exceptionally hard to listen to teachers and 

follow instructions given to her. She has been able to  
complete set tasks to a high standard and has been actively 

making green choices that have had a positive impact on her 
learning. Keep up the great work Lily!  



WEEKLY AWARDS 
 

Week Ending 24th November 2023 

Grade  Student  Reason for Award  

 
3/4N 

 
Ms Neale Aubree Witney 

For Never giving up and working extremely hard towards 
improving her reading this Semester. Aubree reads daily, 
asks questions when she does not understand something 
and perseveres when learning new skills for reading. Her 
recent reading PAT test and OnDemand have shown her 

hard work paying off. Excellent work Aubree you can 
achieve anything! 

 
3/4P 

 
Mrs Pfeiffer 

Elena Montagnese 

For her reading accuracy and improved fluency within her 
extended and challenging texts. Elena has also championed 

the school value of Equality and continues to respect the 
diversity and skills of others. Keep up the excellent work 

and attitudes Elena!  

 
3/4S 

 
Mr Stoop Logan Isaacs 

For his hard work and persistence in writing. Logan has 
been writing a powerful and passionate speech relating to 
becoming a house captain in 2024. Fantastic work Logan, 

good luck.   

 
5/6C 

 
Mrs Climpson Jasmine Dimovski 

For working hard this term to improve her reading skills. 
She is becoming a lot more confident. Jasmine comes to 
school each day with a huge smile on her face and is a  

positive role model to her peers. Keep up the great work 
Jasmine! 

 
5/6D 

 
Mr Hassall 

Abbas Hussaini 

Abbas has been exhibiting regular actions of leadership in 
the classroom this week. He has been present and ready to 
learn while ensuring classmates follow school expectations. 

Brilliant work Abbas! 

 
5/6H 

 
Mr Harmon 

Josh McKay 

Josh has been a great role model in our classroom  
throughout the year!  He is always enthusiastic, friendly 
and well-mannered. Josh has also worked hard and he 
achieved pleasing results in his Literacy and Numeracy  

assessments.  Amazing job Josh!  



WEEKLY AWARDS 
Week Ending 24th November 2023 

Grade  Student  Reason for Award  

 
PE 

 
Mr Gibson 

 

Skylar  
Payne-Gumbleton 

For approaching the school concert dance with a positive 
attitude and a willingness to persist with a challenging 

task.  Skylar continues to try her personal best each week. 
We can’t wait for the final performance Skylar!   

 
Media Arts 

 
Mr Gibson 

Jessy Sawdon 

For creating an engaging narrative using a range of clay  
animation techniques.  Jessy shaped and modelled the clay 
and used her extensive knowledge of the iPad to edit the 

images.  Fantastic work Jessy.   

 
STEM 

 
Mr Lundstrom Savannah Oakes 

The teachers at Bell Park Primary School are very impressed 
with how you take responsibility for all your learning and 
always try your best. It is wonderful to see how you excel 

with your learning about insects and small animals. You have 
become a real role model and a leader during our STEM  

sessions. Keep up your fantastic work Savannah! 

 
PE 

 
Mr Lundstrom 

Charlotte Storm 

For her persistence with challenging tasks during PE.  
Charlotte focuses on the skills she wants to improve, such as 

hand eye coordination and she positively responds to  
feedback to achieve her personal best in all the sport  

activities. Charlotte's persistence and proactive attitude in PE 
contribute to a positive and growth-mindset learning  

experience. Great work Charlotte! 
 

 
JAPANESE 

 
Mrs Matthews Jayson Stannard 

Jason consistently attends his weekly Japanese lesson with a 
positive attitude, staying focused, actively participating in 

class discussions, and demonstrating a willingness to have a 
go at all tasks with his best effort. Well done Jayson, keep up 

the amazing effort! 

 
GREEN TEAM 

 
Mr Stoop Patrick Washington 

For improving his knowledge on local flora and fauna within 
the community and spreading the information to other  

students to help inform them of how to protect and improve 
conservation. 



 

  
 

School Council, in consultation with the School Community has introduced a student dress code for the  

compulsory wearing of school uniform.  This dress code has been in place for several years.  All parents are made aware of 

uniform requirements when they enrol their children. 

Parents are requested to ensure that their children wear the school uniform that is correct and is kept in a clean and tidy con-

dition.  Variations to school uniform are not permitted unless evidence is provided on medical or  

religious conditions. 

AT BELL PARK NORTH PRIMARY SCHOOL THE STUDENT DRESS CODE WILL: 

• Promote and encourage a sense of belonging, identification and pride in our school. 

• Assist with student safety and group security. 

• Eliminate competitive dressing and unnecessary peer group pressure. 

• Provide a neat and practical style of dress. 

• Ensure new students are integrated easily and smoothly. 

GUIDELINES 

1. The Bell Park North Primary School Dress Code shall apply to all students while they are at school, travelling to and 
from school and on all school related activities unless otherwise specified by the school. 

2. The school uniform must be worn correctly, in accordance with this policy.  Parents should purchase only the listed, 
approved items from our school approved supplier.  Children who are not wearing school        uniform, or are wearing 
items of clothing that are not approved, will receive an ‘Out of Uniform’ note. 

3. The approved uniform supplier will be Noone Imagewear (Bellarine Uniforms; 162 Moorabool Street      Geelong). 
4. Thongs, open-toe sandals, scuffs, ugg boots, gum boots and platform soles are not acceptable footwear.  Shoes must 

be secured on children’s feet at all times. 
5. The Principal or delegate shall be responsible for ensuring that clothing, jewellery, footwear, sunhats; etc meets ap-

propriate standards in regard to student safety and overall student presentation and appearance, in line with this poli-
cy. This will include ensuring that dress is appropriate on casual dress days e.g. no      singlet tops exposing shoulders, 
shorts and dresses not to be too short. 

6. Parents / Guardians are responsible for ensuring their child/children are dressed in school uniform. 
7. When a Parent/Guardian can demonstrate significant economic hardship that prevents him/her from    complying with 

the dress code they can make application for special funds from the Principal. 
8. SunSmart broad-brimmed sunhats in the school colour are to be worn outside at all times from 1st           September-1st 

May each year.  In order to comply with SunSmart regulations for the rest of the year,       children should have their 
hats available; as they will be required to wear them when the UV levels are above 3, regardless of the month. 

9. For safety reasons no jewellery is to be worn, with the exception of: a watch, sleeper or stud earrings in the ear only. 
Children will be asked to remove excessive and/or unsafe jewellery with exception to religion. 

10. Make up and coloured nail polish is not to be worn.  A clear nail polish is acceptable. 
11. Colouring of students’ hair is an acceptable practice as long as the colour is of a natural shade.  In the event that hair is 

coloured an unacceptable shade then the parent/guardian will be called to collect the child and re-colour the hair to 
an acceptable colour. 

12. Hairstyles of an extreme style are not acceptable. Examples of extreme hairstyles include shaved stripes, Mohawk or 
similar styles. 
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13. The Principal or the designated delegate will be responsible for determining acceptable standards in relation to hair 
colour and style. 

14. All students’ hair, boys and girls, that is of shoulder length or longer must be tied back and off the face for health and 
safety reasons. 

15. Hair bands and ribbons should be white, navy blue or royal blue. No large ornaments such as flowers and scarves are 
acceptable.  Jojo bows are acceptable providing they are white, navy or royal blue. 

16. Jackets and raincoats are to be worn only in outdoor areas, and need to be removed once the student enters the school 
building. 

17. Long sleeve t-shirts are not to be worn under school polo shirts. 
18. Tracksuit pants or leggings are not to be worn under dresses/kilts. 
19. Tights are not to be worn with Summer dresses. 
20. Sports knickers or bike shorts may be worn under summer dresses. They should not be visible when standing.  Boxer 

shorts are not acceptable under dresses and should not be visible under boys’ shorts.  Other underwear should not be 
visible at any time. 

21. Any approved item of clothing may be worn at any time of the year regardless of whether it is on the ‘summer’ or 
‘winter’ list. 

22. All items of uniform, including bags and hats, must be clearly named with a permanent marker of iron labels. 
23. All students are required to wear the approved School Uniform which is defined as: 
 
Summer Uniform 

•Polo Shirt-Short sleeve    Royal Blue/Navy with logo 

•Polo Shirt-long sleeve    Royal Blue/Navy with logo 

•Shorts      Navy Blue (Gabardine, elastic waist) 

•Trousers     Navy Blue Stubbies (Gabardine, elastic waist) 

•Culottes     Navy Blue 

•School Dress     Blue/White stripe 

•Socks      White sports socks or anklets 

•Shoes      Black school shoes or runners 

•Hat      Royal Blue broad-brimmed with logo 

•1/2 Zip Windcheater    Royal Blue/Navy with logo 

•Full Zip Windcheater (Bomber Jacket)  Royal Blue/Navy with logo 
 
Winter Uniform 

•1/2 Zip Windcheater    Royal Blue/Navy with logo 

•Full Zip Windcheater (Bomber Jacket)  Royal Blue/Navy with logo 

•Track Pants     Navy Blue with reinforced knee 

•Trousers     Navy Blue Stubbies (NOT cargo) 

•Polo Shirt-Short sleeve    Royal Blue/Navy with logo 

•Polo Shirt-long sleeve    Royal Blue/Navy with logo 

•Kilt/Pinafore     Navy/royal/white check 

•Socks      White sports socks or anklets (or black/navy socks under   
      trousers) 

•Tights (with kilt only)    Navy 

•Shoes      Black school shoes or runners 

•Coat      Navy, polar fleece lining with Logo (optional) 

•Hat      Royal Blue broad-brimmed with logo 
 
Uniforms are available for sale at: 
BELLARINE UNIFORMS 
162 Moorabool Street 
Geelong 3220 
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Welcome back to our school community new and old. 

Normal Canteen Days are WEDNESDAY, THURSDAY, FRIDAY 

 Looking forward to seeing all your smiling faces. 

 

 

 

Breaky Club will now be available from MONDAY to FRIDAY each week 

We are now asking for donations of  

Margarine, Bread and Milo 

CANTEEN 

Frozen Yoghurt NO longer available. 

JJs $1.50 

Vegie Crackers $2.00 

Snaps $2.00 

Order on-line via Compass. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BREAKFAST CLUB 



 


